Indian River School District News

Financial Summary – Fiscal Year 2022:

Date: 12/31/2021 Percentage of fiscal year: 50%

	Anticipated Receipts	Actual	Funds Not Yet Received	Percentage Received
State Funds	\$ 145,058,398	\$ 96,130,286	\$ 48,928,112	66%
Local Tax	65,570,395	61,316,581	4,253,814	94%
Federal Funds	19,186,600	18,532,747	653,853	97%
Total Revenues	\$ 229,815,393	\$ 175,979,614	\$ 53,835,779	77%

			Remaining	
			Spending	Percentage
	Budget	Actual	Authority	Spent
Total Expenditures	\$ 229,815,393	\$ 87,894,314	\$ 141,921,079	38%

District Happenings:

- Bre Reid of Sussex Central High School was named Gatorade Delaware Volleyball Player of the Year.
- Brynn Crandell of Indian River High School was named Gatorade Delaware Cross Country Runner of the Year.
- Indian River High School will be hosting a special Career & Trade Fair on February 23 at 6:00 p.m. in the school gymnasium.
- Teachers Lauren Norwood of Selbyville Middle School and Taylor Howard of Millsboro Middle School each received cash awards from the Hertrich Cash for Class program. Lauren received \$500 and Taylor received \$1,000 for various classroom initiatives.

Major Capital Improvement Progress:

- The Board of Education has approved technology bid package specifications for the new Howard T. Ennis School. These bid packages will be advertised in March.
- Design plans for the new Sussex Central High School will be reviewed by the Buildings and Grounds Committee in February in preparation for potential approval by the board at its regular February meeting.

Carver Consent Order Update:

- The district administration is monitoring discipline records on a monthly basis and is meeting with elementary and secondary school administrative teams to review discipline data.
- Each school is working on comprehensive support plans for repeat discipline offenders through the TISS process and 504 and IEP planning.
- District schools are working on setting individual goals to decrease discipline numbers as appropriate.

Did you know?

- The district and its bus contractors are still in need of bus drivers and bus aides for the 2021-2022 school year and beyond. Interested applicants should contact Shawn Tidwell or Tami Hudson at (302) 436-1000.
- Recent Delaware retirees may now accept positions as substitute teachers just one month after their officials retirement date. In addition, substitute pay will not count towards the \$30,000 earnings cap for retirees.